

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 29, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session June 29, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were: President Paul George, Commissioner Aaron Summers and Commissioner J. Cody Roush.  Also attending: Bobbie Abel, Auditor; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Brian Fleck, HWC; Pat Jones; Mike Jones; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Kaley Roush; Ronald Barker, President Crane Town Board, Henry Lauders, Crane Board Member; Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director; Ernest Abel; Gerald Montgomery, Clerk; Travis Roush, Sheriff.
President George  called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 15, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush. Commissioners Summers and Roush in favor, motion passed.  President George abstained.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Gerald Montgomery, Clerk, submitted the new quote for the removal and replacement of flooring in the Clerks office.  The bid submitted by Wagler & Sons Construction in the amount of $13,778.60 was approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, stated that the Highway Department is working on multiple projects, filling pot holes and cleaning up for the Catfish Festival and reminds everyone to be aware of workers and to use caution.  Terri Alcorn and Brian Fleck of HWC submitted documentation for the Community Crossing Matching Grant 2021-1 awards for signature. After reviewing documentation Milestone was awarded the contract with completion around the end of October.
Travis Roush, Sheriff, approached the Commissioners regarding the previously submitted Hire Bonus, Referral Bonus, Retention Bonus and the Compensation Modification Proposal requesting approval at this time.  The Bonuses if approved will be paid out of the Commissary Account.  The compensation modification will create position related differential pay within the department based on responsibilities.  No additional employees will be needed for the modification.  A motion to approve the hire bonus, referral bonus and the retention bonus was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  A motion to approve the creation of two new positions out of current personnel was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed. The compensation portion of the proposal will be brought before the Council.   There are currently seventy inmates including thirty-three from Vigo County.
Andy Ringwald, EMA, informed they participated in Loogootee Summerfest and fireworks at West Boggs Park.  They will be attending the District 10 meeting held in Posey County.

Ernest Abel, updated the Commissioners on the progress made cleaning up his and the County property.  The Commissioners advised Mr. Abel to have the final equipment removed. They will be there to mow the second week of July.  The Commissioners requested that Mr. Abel attend the meeting on July 27th for final update.
Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director, advised that the JCC Grant applied for in February/March was approved.  Award will be for fiscal year July 2021 through June 2022.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted Resolution 2021-13 Regional Economic Acceleration and Development Initiative (READI) fund.  A motion to approve Resolution 2021-13 was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Ron Barker, President Crane Town Board, thanked the Sheriff’s Department for their presence in the Town of Crane. 
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, stated that Jameson Hibbs advised that Amy Todd and Chrystal Maschino were interested in filling the vacant position on the Innkeepers Commission.  A motion to appoint Chrystal Maschino to the Innkeepers board was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush. All in favor, motion passed.
Auditor Abel, informed that Spring Settlement is complete, disbursements to taxing units will go out June 30, 2021.  Abel submitted the extension of the Emergency Declaration for signature.  

Adam Greene, Councilman, asked if any progress had been made on the removal of the trailer on Highway 50 and 450.  Commissioner Roush stated he had contacted parties at the State level who expressed no interest.  President George stated he may follow up with a letter to the Governor.
President George requested that the next meeting date be changed to Wednesday, July 14, 2021 @ 5:30 pm.  With no objections meeting date was changed.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:06 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Wednesday, July 14, 2021 at 5:30pm.  
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